MADILL CHURCH OF CHRIST

FAMILY MESSENGER

VOLUME 40 ISSUE 39

October 25, 2015



Schedule of Services Sunday

Bible Study 9:45 a.m. Worship 10:45 a.m. Worship 6:00 p.m.

Wednesday

Meal 6:00 p.m. Bible Study 7:00 p.m.

SHEPHERDS

Randy Albright 580-564-7702 Kenny Ballou 580-795-3565 Eddie Kenedy 580-795-2232 Francis Nelson 580-795-2521

DEACONS

Trey Albright 903-815-9301
Dalan Larason 580-795-4694
Alan Ortloff 580-795-2562
Bruce Page 580-795-5272
John Thomas 580-795-6461

MINISTERS

Jake Hudson 580-230-7699 Augusto Hernandez 580-677-0160 John Thomas 580-795-6461

OFFICE

580-795-3069 Secretary—Kim Kenedy

CHURCH E-MAIL

madillcoc@yahoo.com

Church Web Site

www.madillcoc.org

In Memoriam Eva Mae Brock 1916-2015

Eva Mae Brock, 98 passed away to her heavenly home from Homestead Nursing Home of Denison, Tex-

as on the morning of October 17, 2015. She was born in Madill, Oklahoma on December 29, 1916 to the late James Washington Reese and Bertha Lois Johnson Reese. She lived most of her life in or near Madill. Eva worked at the Madill Pants Factory and was a lifetime member of the Madill Church of Christ.

She is survived by her sister, Billy Jean Noah of Norman, Oklahoma; along with a whole passel in her words of nieces, nephews, and friends, which included her friends who looked after her in the nursing home and recently Heart To Heart Hospice of North Texas. Eva was preceded in death by her parents, husband Maurice K. Brock, two brothers, and four sisters. Eva was a fine Christian lady and will be truly missed.

In Memoriam Roscoe Wendyl Pardue 1932-2015

Roscoe Wendyl Pardue was born on March 24, 1932 in Kingston, Ok to Guy and Beulah Dake Pardue. He departed from this life on October 17, 2015. Roscoe was married to Charlotte Cooper on March 2, 1957. They were married 58 years. Roscoe is survived by his wife Charlotte of Kingston; daughters Chawn Turner of Kingston, and Jeannie Hitt and her husband Kevin of Arlington, Texas. He was preceded in death by his parents, a baby daughter, Charla Rene; granddaughter Charise Turner; and two sisters Jaunita Hutchinson and Ruby Badgett.

Roscoe will be remembered for many things but he was a faithful member of the Church of Christ in Kingston and led singing for many funerals in this area. Our prayers go out to his family in their loss.

Jake's Jots....

I hope all of you are having a great week! I wanted to take a moment this week to update you on what we have going on right now.

The Southeastern SBC will be with us this coming Sunday (October 25th) as they are returning from their Fall Retreat at Turner Falls. Jered Hyatt, the Campus Minister, will be speaking tous during our Sunday morning worship.

The 3rd Annual Pettijohn Springs Run is coming up October 31st at the camp. The event starts at 9 am with both a 5k challenge course, and a 1mile fun run for the younger runners.

Trunk or Treat 2015 will be happening in the church parking lot on October 31st from 6-8 pm. We are still taking donations for candy, there is a box in the front foyer to do so. We would really love for you to dress up and join us that evening as well!

All-Church Thanksgiving Meal will be Sunday, November 8th following morning services. The church will be providing the meat, but we need some helping hands to cook the hams and turkeys at home. If you can help please contact the office and let Kim know. Otherwise, we need all the goodies to go along with the turkey and ham, and of course the desserts!!!

We have plenty of opportunities to be involved in the weeks ahead! Mark your calendars now! Have a great week!

-Jake-

Please Pray For...

Lauren Albright is taking her last round of chemotherapy this week. **Mollie Alexander** is having some problems with her heart and is seeing a specialist. Eddie Kenedy's mother, **Joyce Kenedy**, is facing possible surgery

for blockage in her carotid artery. Cloyce Looney has asked that we continue praying for her little 16 month old cousin, Ellie Incs. She fell into a fish pond and remains on a ventilator at Children's in OKC. Mary Hasselman has another chemotherapy treatment this week. Mikayla & Sam Yeargan are expecting a new baby in April and have asked for our prayers. Others to pray for are: Chadene Chidester, Betty & Doyle Garrison, Louise James, Geovanti Orta, Jill Muegge J.W. Bennett, Mack Purnell, Jim Wilson, Cory Jones, Loyd Upchurch, Martha Ayres, Lillie Hallmark, Pansy Henson, Lucy Ette Ayres, Mary Huebsch, Betty Pratt, Dixie Cooper, Joseph Chidester, Larry & Bettie Goff, Dave Peters, Don & Louise Newton, Nathan Couch, Carolyn Beadles, Jeremy Sweat, Kevin Jenkins, Jacob Jones, Sandra Fort, Arthur Freeman, Dee McGlaughn, Ashley Bradbeary, Lloyd Harkins, Miquil Lopez, Scott Dutton, Victor Jefferson, Ron Kelley, Patricia Kelley, Carroll Davis, Karen Herndon, Colton Contreas, Hubert Baker, Damion Meitzene, Jerry Honeycutt, Isa Smith, Michael Thomas Gray, Janet Fuller, Jeremy McDonald, Denise Sanders, Kim Anderson, Terry Simpson, Ethan Sliger, George Barr, Joni McCulloch, Donna Anderson, Martha Stafford, James Willis, Eva Woodley, Edwina Bristol, Jan Zacharias, Sarah Barnes, Frank Mitchell, & Lisa Brimcombe.

<u>Upcoming Events</u> –October

- $\textbf{24-Photography Outing} \ to \ Sulphur, Ok$
- 24 Hayride/Hotdogs at the Kenedy's at
- 5:30 p.m. (Weather permitting)
- 28 Wed. Night Meal is "Fried Chicken"
- 31 Trunk or Treat here at 6:00 p.m.

"If we all daily stand for the Truth and Right, Peace of mind is ours when we retire at night!"

Photography Outing

Francis Nelson is inviting all who would like to join him this

Saturday, October 24th for a photography outing to Sulphur, Oklahoma. They will be leaving at 9:00 a.m. to take pictures in the park and then they will dine at the Artesian Restaurant and be back in Madill by 2:30 p.m. If you are interested please let Francis know a.s.a.p.



Hayride/Hotdogs

The Kenedy's will be hosting this annual event on Saturday, October 24th (weather permitting) at 5:30 p.m. The hotdogs and drinks will be provided and everyone is asked to bring the sides. Also, kids (and adults) can come in costume for a contest later in the evening. You will also need your lawn chairs!

TRUNK OR TREAT

We are hosting this event on Saturday, October 31st in our parking lot from 6-8:00 p.m.. We need volunteers to decorate their cars and hand out candy! If you can't help but can donate candy that would be awesome too! See John Thomas for more details.

PETTIJOHN "RUN TO WIN"

On Saturday, October 31st, Pettijohn Springs will be hosting the "Run To Win" 5k and 1 mile Fun Run for ages 12 and under. The race will begin at 9:00 a.m. Competitors will receive a t-shirt and refreshments after the race. The cost is \$30 for the 5k and \$10 for the fun run. We will be helping provide snacks (fruit, cookies & water). If you can bring items for this event please leave them in the office or in front foyer before Friday, October 30th! Thank you!

Youth Update!

We're back from our annual Fall Family Camp out and we had a blast! The weather was perfect and we did everything from swimming in the river to hiking to hunting to just relaxing around the campfire and enjoying every minute of it with our brothers and sisters in Christ. Activities and retreats like these really help to solidify the bond between families so if you've missed out in the past please, please, please make plans now to join us for the next outing. I guarantee you won't regret it and you'll return a stronger person than you left. Thanks to your helping hand, our Wildcat football breakfast was a huge success! Hungry players and coaches joined us last Thursday morning for a pancake breakfast here at the building and they were more than grateful. A great big, huge, THANK YOU to all who cooked, served, provided food/money or all of the above for this outreach to the communitv!! Despite Corbin Larason's last second touchdown catch of the game, the Wildcats lost a tough one to Marlow last Thursday night. Good game, guys! We play Sulphur so we'll take the van for anyone that would like to go with us. We'll need some volunteers to decorate their trunks and pass out candy here in the parking lot for Trunk or Treat on the 31st. This event is always a fun time and, as always, we will reward the best decorated trunk with the "coveted" Trunk or Treat trophy to display on their trophy shelf for the year. The Ahearn's were the winners last year. Also, the annual hayride and hotdogs at the Kenedy's is THIS Saturday (weather permitting). Do not miss it! Our topic this week in the teen class was redemption; Purchasing something for a price to restore its value. Here are some questions to answer with your family. How does sin hold us captive? How could your relationships with others change when you view them as a person redeemed by God? Make it a great week! -John

"Life Signs"			
	10/18	<u>1 yr</u>	<u>5yr</u>
AM Worship	145	204	183
PM Worship	45	nc	61
Wednesday	58	99	69
Contribution	\$4,887	\$5,130	\$6,073
Hispanic Church	A.M 28		
	P.M. 27		
	Wed. 35		
AM Worship PM Worship Wednesday Contribution Hispanic Church	Cont. \$132		

A Special Thanks!



Dearest Church Family,

I would like to thank each and every one of you for the love you have shown to our family over the past month. We are extremely grateful for every single prayer, call, text, card, meal, gift, and hug given on our behalf. We feel very blessed to be a part of this church family. This experience has been made so much easier to bear because of the marvelous love you've shown us through the Father. What a perfect God we serve! Thanks again, so much, for all the love you've shared with us. All things are possible with God!

Your Sister in Christ, Lauren Albright

Ladies Retreat!

Come join us at Pettijohn Springs Christian Camp for the Annual Ladies Spring Planting Retreat on April 15-16, 2016. This retreat will be hosted by the Pilot Point Church of Christ ladies. Save the date!

Pettijohn's Wants and Wishes List!

- Fax machine for the office
- Dock for the lake
- Forks for the dining hall
- Liquid soap pumps

If you would like to help with any of these items please contact the camp at (580)795-5015

MADILL CHURCH OF CHRIST
308 W. TALIAFERRO
P.O. BOX 88
MADILL, OK 73446

"First Name» «Last Name»
«Street»
«City», «State» «Zip»

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED
The "Family Messenger" is published by the Madill Church of Christ. Please let us know of address changes, or if you wish to discontinue receiving the bulletin. Thank you!

On The Lighter Side.....)

A Special License



A policeman looked up to see a woman racing down the center of the road at 100 m.p.h.

He pulled her over and said, "Hey, lady, would you mind telling me why you are going so fast down the middle of the road?"

"Oh, its okay, Officer," she replied, "I have a special license that allows me to drive like that."

"Oh, yeah? Let's see it." the policeman looked at the license and then concluded, "Ma'am, there's nothing special about this. It's just a temporary license."

"Look at the very bottom, though," she insisted. "See? It says 'Tear along the dotted line.'"